
Hearing to Set Final Tax Request 

Southwest Public Schools 
District 179 

September 9, 2013 
 

 

Vice-President Tom Sughroue called the hearing to set the final tax request to order at  
7:35 p.m. on September 9, 2013, at the Southwest Junior-Senior High School in Bartley. 

 
Present:  Ondrea McConville, Steve Daffer, Kevin Potthoff, Tom Sughroue, Principals Lynda 

Baumbach and Matt Springer, Superintendent Todd Porter, and Patricia Smith. 
 

Absent:  Steve McConville and Duane Teter. 

 
Visitors:  Mary Marsh, Cody Gerlach, Bruce Leflor, Mary Shirkey, Nick Brost, Don and Donna 

Behnke, and Marilyn Walz. 
 

Vice-President Sughroue observed Open Meeting Law requirements. 

 
Moved by O. McConville, seconded by Daffer, to excuse absent Board Members Duane Teter and 

Steve McConville.  Ayes:  Sughroue, Potthoff, O. McConville, and Daffer.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  
Teter and S. McConville.  Motion carried. 

 
The Board was available to listen to support, opposition, criticism, suggestions or observations of 

taxpayers relating to setting the final tax request at a different rate than the prior year tax 

request.  No action was taken. 
 

Moved by Daffer, seconded by O. McConville, to adjourn the hearing at 7:38 p.m.  Ayes:  
Sughroue, Potthoff, O. McConville, and Daffer.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Teter and S. McConville.  

Motion carried. 


